
CALLOUTS 2001 
No Date/ Time/ 

Area 
Dogs Details Outcome Duration 

1 Jan. 6th 
2030 
KESWICK 
Glaramara 
Ridge 
Full Page 

Search 
Dogs Loch, 
Blisco, Bo, 
Comet, 
Dynamite, 
Brin, 
Paddy. 

Keswick Team requested 
assistance in search for 
missing father and son lost 
somewhere on Glaramara 
Ridge. 

Found by Team 
members on the 
summit at 0030 – 
cold, wet and 
benighted. 
Walked off by 
Team. 

5.5 hours 
total 

2 Feb 6th 1815 
KESWICK 
Greenup Edge
FULL 
CALLOUT AT 
1900 

Search 
Dogs Mist, 
Loch 
initially; 
then 
Blisco, 
Brin, Bo 
Dynamite 
en route. 

A mobile phone call led to 
Keswick MRT deploying with 
their own dogs to find a 
missing Coast to Coast 
walker, who had been left 
behind by a group he was 
walking with. Weather - gale 
force wind, torrential rain, 
melting snow underfoot. One 
handler was blown off the 
Greenup Gill path. Other 
Search Dogs were paged to 
back up the Team. 

Found by a team 
member close to 
Stake Pass, 
exhausted, wet, 
cold. No torch, 
map, compass or 
whistle. Rescued 
with aid of 
farmer, quad 
bike and trailer 
from end of 
Langstrath. 

7 hours 
(Keswick 
Dogs) 
1 hour 
travelling 
others) 

3 Feb 12th 
2130 
LANGDALE/
AMBLESIDE 
Local Page 
only 

Search 
Dog Paddy 

Couple reported  missing in 
the Bowfell/Crinkle Crags 
area. 

Turned up at the 
Langstrath Inn, 
Borrowdale at 
2300 

1 hour 30 
mins 

4 Feb 19th 
POLICE/COC
KERMOUTH 
Full Page at 
1130 a.m  

Search 
Dogs Mist, 
Bo, Gali, 
Brin 

Missing distressed female lost 
on farmland/marsh north of 
Aspatria. Car found 
abandoned in field 200 yards 
from the road. Area riddled 
with very deep ditches, soft 
marsh. 

FATAL. Found 
dead  
(hypothermia) by 
a Police dog 
after three 
hours. 

3 hours 
45 mins 

  Feb 26th   Foot and Mouth Outbreak 
began 

    

5 March 3rd 
0700 
FURNESS 
Full Page 

Search 
Dogs 
Paddy, 
Mist, Bo, 
Gali, Brin, 
Loch 

Search for missing depressed 
female at Backbarrow near 
Ulverston.  

FATAL. Found 
dead on river 
bank by member 
of Kendal 
Mountain Rescue 
Team. 

0.5 – 1 
hours 
depending 
on 
distance 
travelled 

6 May 6th 0100
POLICE 
Full Page 

Search 
Dogs 
Comet, 
Loch, Bo, 

Elderly person with 
Alzheimer's went missing from 
caravan site near Allonby. 

FOUND  by 
Search Dog 
Comet (Mike 
Blakey) in a 

3 hours 
40 mins 



Brin. field. 
7 July 16th 

23.30 
KESWICK 
Local Page 

Search 
Dogs Loch, 
Mist. 

Keswick Team Search for man 
who in inebriated condition 
decided to try to swim across 
Thirlmere. A close search of 
shoreline and surrounding 
woodland revealed nothing. 

FATAL. Body 
found by Police 
divers following 
day 200 m from 
shore. 

2 hours 
30 mins. 

8 26th July 
2000 
COCKERMOU
TH 
Local page  

Search 
Dogs Brin, 
Bo, Gali 

Cockermouth Team searched 
for a missing family group on 
Red Pike 

Found safe and 
well by  a Team 
member. 

2 hours 
20 mins 

9 7th August 
2230 
WASDALE 
Full Page 

Search 
Dogs Loch. 
Mist. 
Yarna, 
Brin, Bo, 
Paddy. 

Wasdale Team requested 
assistance to search Central 
Fells after a couple phoned in 
by mobile phone to report 
themselves lost. Initial 
contact seemed to suggest 
they were lost in the Upper 
Esk area. They then met up 
with a second pair who were 
lost, but later they split up.  
Weather – warm and wet. 

FOUND  by 
Search Dog Blisco 
(Paul McCracken) 
in the Sampson 
Stones area. 
Blisco then 
FOUND a pair of 
missing and 
disoriented 
soldiers who were 
escorted to 
safety. The 
search for the 
second missing 
couple continues 
until the first 
couple 
remembered that 
the couple had 
said they had 
bivvi gear with 
them, and could 
stay out if 
necessary…..!!!!!    
Search was 
abandoned at this 
point. 

7 hours 
30 mins 

10 13th August 
2000 
COCKERMOU
TH 
Keswick/Cock
ermouth Dogs

Search 
Dogs Brin, 
Bo, Mist, 
Loch 

Search mounted by 
Cockermouth Team for a 
missing fell runner in the 
vicinity of Boat Crags, 
Ennerdale. 

Turned up as 
dogs from 
Cockermouth and 
Keswick 
deploying.  
  

30 mins 

11 14th August 
0015 
PATTERDALE 
/ 

Search 
Dogs 
Comet, 
Loch, 

Kendal, Patterdale and 
Penrith teams combined to 
search for a missing 52 year 
old man, who had set out to 

The casualty was 
found dead by a 
Kendal Team 
member more or 

6 hours 
30 mins 



KENDAL/PEN
RITH 
Full Page 

Mist, Brin, 
Blisco, 
Paddy 

walk up High Street from 
Mosedale and not returned. 

less on the 
summit at 0200. 
Search Dog 
handlers assisted 
the team with 
evacuation to 
Hartsop. 

12 14th August 
0100 
WASDALE 
Full Page 

Search 
Dog Paddy 

Search Dog Paddy turned out 
to assist Wasdale team in a 
search for a missing party of 
4, including two teenagers. 

Located by 
Wasdale Team 
member at 0700. 

6 hours 

13  15th August 
1730  
LANGDALE/
AMBLESIDE 
Full Page 

Search 
Dogs 
Paddy, 
Blisco, 
Yana. 

Langdale/Ambleside mounted a 
search for a missing 54 year 
old lost on the back of Long 
Top in low cloud 

Missing person 
turned up at 
Brotherilkeld, 
where he met dog 
handler Paul 
McCracken 

2 hours 
30 mins 

14 15th August 
2000 
WASDALE 
Local dog 

Search 
Dog Blisco 

Missing man separated from 
party at Hollowstones. 
Wasdale Team organised a 
search. The man was a 
Russian visitor with no 
English. 

Following the 
successful 
resolution of 
Incident 12, Paul 
then set off to 
this job, only to 
meet the missing 
man within a few 
minutes ! 

2 hours 

15 6th 
September 
1900 
LANGDALE/
AMBLESIDE 
Local dog 

Search 
Dog Paddy 

Langdale/Ambleside mounted a 
search in a wooded area near 
Crook for a missing 19 year 
old man with a history of 
autism. 

Located by 
member of 
public. 

2 hours 
30 mins 

16 15th 
September 
1815 
LANGDALE/
AMBLESIDE 
Full Page 

Search 
Dogs Mist, 
Paddy, 
Blisco. 

Langdale Ambleside received a 
request from the Police to 
search for a missing 76 year 
old lady with Alzheimer's in 
the vicinity of the timeshare 
complex at Elterwater. 

Found by staff 
from timeshare 
complex before 
dogs arrived on 
scene. 

30 mins 

17 19th 
September 
1730 
LANGDALE/
AMBLESIDE 
L&A / 
Keswick Dogs 

Search 
Dog Paddy; 
Mist & 
Loch to 
standby at 
Ambleside 
base 

Langdale/Ambleside received 
a mobile phone call from a 
lady (54) and her son (22) 
who reported themselves lost 
at the top end of Langdale. 
The evergreen Roger Pickup 
with Search Dog Paddy was 
turned out in the rather 
unpleasant conditions, but he 
decided a bit later that he 
needed some extra backup. 

FOUND by 
Search Dog 
Paddy on Blea 
Rigg.  It then 
took a further 3 
hours to walk 
them off ! 

7 hours 
30 mins 



So two dogs from Keswick 
were also summoned. 

18 20th October 
1330 
LANGDALE/
AMBLESIDE 
Local dog 

Search 
Dogs 
Paddy/Yan
a 

Langdale/Ambleside got a 
shout to look for a missing 
lady with a broken leg on 
Fairfield / Great Rigg. She 
had been reported as injured, 
but the grid reference was 
incorrect. Search Dogs were 
deployed to try to pinpoint 
the accident site. 

Found by Team 
members a long 
way from the 
grid reference. 

3 hours 
30 mins 

19  20th October 
1900 
KESWICK 
Local dogs 

Search 
Dogs Mist, 
Loch. 

Keswick Team were summoned 
by a mobile phone call from a 
53 year old man lost in bad 
weather on Great Gable 
summit. The Team and one 
search dog  responded. The 
Team did the paths, the dog 
did the area of grass and 
scree between the Breast 
Track and Aaron Slack 

Found by a team 
member nearly at 
the summit. 

3 hours 
40 mins 

20 29th October 
1715 
KESWICK 
Local dogs 

Search 
Dogs Mist, 
Loch 

Keswick Team were called by 
mobile phone to two separate 
groups lost behind Green 
Gable. Although a GPS 
reference was given, both 
dogs attended as back up, in 
case the casualties couldn’t 
read the GPS, as well as the 
map 

Located by Team 
members in 
hideous boulder 
field and 
escorted to 
safety. 

4 hours 

21 29th October 
1930 
LANGDALE/
AMBLESIDE 
Local dog 

Search 
Dog Paddy 

Langdale/Ambleside went out 
to locate a group on Great 
Rigg who reported themselves 
struggling, by mobile phone. 
Dog Paddy attended as Roger 
couldn’t think of an excuse 
quickly enough 

Located by Team 
members on the 
road near Rydal. 

1 hr 30 
mins 

22 29th October 
1930 
LANGDALE/
AMBLESIDE 
L & A. 
Keswick Dogs 

Search 
Dogs 
Paddy, 
Yana, 
Mist, 
Loch. 

Langdale went out again to 
look for a missing male in the 
Central Fells area, and 
couldn’t resist calling Keswick, 
Wasdale and anyone else they 
could think of to come and 
play as well.   

Missing Person 
walked out at 
first light from 
Sampson Stones 
area to be met 
by Wasdale Team 
member. The two 
Keswick Dogs 
attended direct 
from incident No. 
20. 
  

3 – 7 
hours 
dependent 
on dog 



23 5th November 
2000 
COCKERMOU
TH 
Local dogs 

Search 
Dogs Brin, 
Bo, Gali 

Cockermouth Team searched 
the Red Pike area  for a 
missing couple, with the 
assistance of two search 
dogs. 

They were found 
by a Team 
member. 

  

24 8th November 
2230 
LANGDALE/
AMBLESIDE 
L & A. 
Keswick Dogs 

Search 
Dogs 
Paddy, 
Loch.  

Keswick and Langdale Teams 
combined to search for a 50 
year old man, who decided to 
try to walk back from the Old 
Dungeon Ghyll to Borrowdale 
after consuming a sizeable 
amount of alcohol. Not 
surprisingly, he didn’t appear 
at his hotel, having decided 
to leave it till 1730 to set 
off 

He was located 
by Langdale Team 
members in a 
vehicle making 
their way up 
Mickleden. He 
had fallen over, 
and was suffering 
from minor head 
wounds and 
hypothermia. 
Search Dog 
Paddy leapt out 
of the vehicle to 
offer 
resuscitation, but 
this was declined.
  

2 hours 
45 mins 

25 18th 
November 
2204 
PATTERDALE
Full Page 

Search 
Dogs 
Comet, 
Mist, 
Loch, 
Paddy. 

Team were informed of a 
light on Oxford Crag, and 
decided to get some dogs in, 
just in case it developed into 
a search. 

Investigated by 
Team members, 
found to be 
campfire from 
two campers. 
False Alarm, 
Good intent. 

2 hours 
20 mins 

26 20th 
November 
2154 
KESWICK 
Local dogs 

Search 
Dogs 
Comet, 
Brin, 
Paddy, 
Loch, 
Yana, 

Keswick Team summoned to 
look for missing solo 54 year 
old walker between 
Stonethwaite, Borrowdale, 
and Wasdale Head. Not much 
to go at, then ! 

FOUND – well, 
tripped over, by 
Mike Blakey and 
Search Dog 
Comet, 
accompanied by 
some Keswick 
Team members, 
near to Esk 
Hause. He had 
got lost – 
confused by the 
number of paths 
– and decided to 
sit it out, 
wearing every bit 
of clothing he 
had - even his 
pyjamas. Having 

4 hours 
45 mins 



said that, once 
he was shown the 
way down, he was 
the fastest of all 
! 
  

27 16th 
December 
1905 
LANGDALE/
AMBLESIDE 
Full Page 

Search 
Dogs Loch, 
Mist, 
Paddy, 
Blisco, 
Dynamite, 
Brin. 

Keswick and Langdale dogs 
and teams were alerted for a 
missing walker on High Raise, 
who was in contact by mobile 
phone with a fairly clear idea 
of where he was, but once 
again with no torch. 

Pinpointed by 
Search Dog 
Paddy and Roger 
Pickup, and 
sundry other 
Langdale Team 
members. 
Fortunately, it 
was a  clear 
night with no 
rain, and we 
were off the hill 
before 11, which 
seemed like a 
good deal. 

3 hours 
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